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Last October, City Council renewed the residential franchise agreement and also 
accepted a new Waste Equity Workplan that lays out BPS’ efforts to advance equity 
across all sectors of Portland’s waste collection system over the next five years.  
Council directed BPS staff to work with stakeholders and partners to begin 
implementation and report back on progress in one year.   
 
The Waste Equity Workplan (available online at www.portlandoregon.gov/bps/article/709965), 
identifies a number of efforts in line with our guiding principles to: 
 

 Increase participation of women and minority workers, and 
 Reduce barriers to economic opportunities for minority-owned and woman-

owned companies. 
 
Waste Equity Plan Highlights 
 

 The first workplan item we moved forward involves our own City waste 
collection contracts.  As the customer, the City has more flexibility and 
control over the procurement approach.  There are also changes planned for 
City contracts and a chance to do things differently as we move forward.   

 In December, BPS secured authorization from City Council to use a different 
approach for procuring public waste collection services.  BPS now has direction 
to develop a new Waste Collection Access and Opportunity program.  The 
program will create a pool of vetted and pre-qualified minority-owned and 
woman-owned vendors and direct public waste collection contracts through 
that new program.  The program would include operational and technical 
assistance to support participant capacity-building.  The first procurement 
using this new approach—collection from 200 public trash cans in East 
Portland—hits the streets at the beginning of May.   

 



 

 BPS has been working with the Office of Community and Civic Life to scope a 
new Waste Equity Advisory Group that will help us define equity and diversity 
goals for Portland’s waste collection system and to track progress on the 
workplan.   

 This summer, BPS will embark on a big look at our multifamily program, which 
lags behind single family both in terms of program performance as well as the 
level of service provided to tenants.  We will engage a broad set of 
stakeholders and identify ways--including additional regulatory controls--to 
increase transparency and certainty for multifamily property managers and 
tenants and provide equitable access to minority-owned and woman-owned 
companies.  
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